
Presidents Message October 2018 
HAPPY HALLOWEEN TO ALL! Last meeting, we had a great turn out for the lecture with 64 

being in attendance. Hopefully this will be repeated for the October meeting. We are having a 

steady influx of new members joining the club each month. In which there's a lot of hidden talent 

to be found. So here is the deal. The club still needs to fill the positions of Party Planner, 

Membership and Excursions/Equipment Manager. And a 5th opening as well and this will be 

announced at the meeting on Tuesday night. It was discussed at the officer's board meeting that 

we might go back to nominating members to help with these positions so we can get them filled. 

Previously in the club there was never a problem to fill position when asked. The Christmas 

Party sign up list is being passed around at the meetings. Remember the Christmas Party starts 

at 6pm. 37 members have signed up so far. Would like to see a solid 100 this year. We will use the 

caterer that was used last year, there was plenty of food and the food was excellent. The new 

banner will now be displayed at the meeting; this is the one that most of the members voted for as 

the favorite. GREAT JOB! Newsletter issues had surfaced once again. And we will have a final 

and last vote on this at the meeting. That is whether to have a quantity of newsletter each month 

instead of the mail out post cards. Or should we have a high-quality newsletter every four-month 

covering the most important time for the club during the year to make sure all is notified and 

covered. Example; memberships due in April, midyear activities, new posting in the claims guide 

and the time of the Christmas Party at the end of the year.  MORE AT THE MEETING. For the 

October outing it was supposed to be Beaver Dam Wash down in the St. George area. But this 

has been canceled. AGAIN! We need the excursion position filled. AND NOW FOR THE BEST 

PART! Mr. Kent Smith will be back doing part 2 of his lecture. This will be a continuance from 

where he left off at the last meeting in September. Kent talked for a good hour last time. So, if 

you were not able to make it last meeting here is your chance on Tuesday the 16th at 7pm to here 

never a conclusion of another exciting account of the "THE GUARDED TREASURE SECRETS 

OF UTAH PART 2." It should be a real good meeting again this month so come early to get the 

good seats. 

SEE YOU THERE! 

 

                                                                                        THANKS! 

                                                                                                       Phil 

 


